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    INDUCTIONS    
  JJ Baptista    16th Feb 2016 
   

    BIRTHDAYS  
JJ Baptista    2nd Feb 
Kevin Harrison   23rd Feb 
  

ANNIVERSARIES 
 Gaye and Barry McArtney  10th Feb 
 Helen and Peter Washington  19th Feb 
 Terre and Greg Caughey  20th Feb 
 Eunice and John Rooke  27th Feb 
 Patrcia and Ray Smith  27th Feb 

Julie and Graham Smith  28th Feb 
  

 

 
ROTARY’S MOTTO 
IS “SERVICE 
ABOVE SELF”  
 

The object of Rotary 
is to encourage and 
foster the ideal of 
service as a basis of 
worthy enterprise 
and, in particular, to 
encourage and 
foster: 
 
FIRST: The 
development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for 
service. 
 
SECOND: High 
ethical standards in 
business and 
professions, the 
recognition of the 
worthiness of all 
useful occupations, 
and the dignifying of 
each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an 
opportunity to serve 
society. 
 
THIRD: The 
application of the 
ideal of service in 
each Rotarian’s 
personal, business 
and community life. 
 
FOURTH: The  
advancement of 
international 
understanding, 
goodwill and peace 
through a world 
fellowship of 
business and 
professional persons 
united in the ideal of 
service. 

 
 

The Weekly Newsletter of the ROTARY CLUB OF CHELSEA (INC) DISTRICT 9810 
Charter granted 12/10/1954   ABN 19057 610 183  

P O Box 103 Chelsea Vic. 3196 
Normally, our Club meets weekly at the Chelsea RSL Thames Promenade. Chelsea Tuesday Evenings 

6.15pm for 6.45pm start however some meetings are occasionally held online. 
Club Bank Details: Bendigo Bank BSB 633 000     Accounts: 1424 861 33 (Admin.) 1497 181 24 (Fundraising) 
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https://www.kingston.vic.gov.au/services/business/business-workshops-and-events


Guests, family, and friends are very welcome to come to our meetings.   
 

PLEASE book them in by contacting Kevin Harrison 0407 772 225       

Meetings are held at the Chelsea RSL unless otherwise stated.  
 

 

 

 

CHELSEA ROTARY MEETING 3323 – TUESDAY 6th FEBRUARY 2024 
 

President Simon welcomed Members to the meeting. Unfortunately, President Lynn was  
unwell. We wish her a speedy recovery. 
 
CHELSEA MENS SHED – NEW PREMISES - SANDY ANTONUCCIO 

 
 

 
 
 



It has taken nearly 6 years to arrange the new site at Catherine Avenue. Kingston Council 
gave approval in 2019 and work commenced in 2023. Excellent sponsors, including the 
Commonwealth Bank, Bendigo Bank Aspendale Gardens, Lowe Foundation and the 
Victorian Government all assisted. 
 
Sandy gave us an update on the progress of the new Mens Shed facility which has been 
renovated on the old Kindergarten site in Chelsea. Alot of work has gone into the 
renovation, but the building now looks incredible. Asbestos had to be removed, sound 
proofing installed, flooring redone, windows replaced, new roof, toilets upgraded, with a 
disability toilet and shower installed and a workshop area 8 x 20 metres created. 
March is the estimated completion date and no doubt all are eagerly awaiting the move to 
the new premises. 
 
A Women’s Programme will be offered on a Tuesday. A three-week course providing basic 
use of power tools etc. 
 
To date – the current members have been making possum boxes and have also rebuilt a 
rocking horse for one very thrilled lady. 
 
Well done Sandy and all the others who have managed and assisted with this huge 
Community project. 
 
 
FARMERS MARKET – 3/2/24 – NOEL JENKINSON 

 
Lovely summer weather saw a great turn-out of market shoppers. The flower stand 
opposite the entry gate had a gorgeous range of blooms, while the aroma from the BBQ 
was so enticing. Dogs, with tails wagging were having a lovely social outing. All in all it 
made a great morning for the market with good takings for the scout group assisting. 
Noel advised several Members would be away for the March market, so if you are able to 
assist, please let him know. 
 
 
EQUIPMENT FOR NEW SCHOOL –DREKETI VILLAGE, QAMEA ISLAND, FIJI 
- PETER BATTEN 
 

Peter advised a sorting/packing night to be organised, possibly Tuesday 20/2, to finalise 
the boxes for the 20ft container to be sent to Suva. All welcome to assist. Peter will 
provide a BBQ dinner at his warehouse. 
 

 

President Simon closed another successful meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Thanks to Joanne Pearson for bringing this survey to our attention. You can click the pic to 
go to the VicRoads project page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/planning-and-projects/melbourne-road-projects/nepean-highway-station-street-and-mcleod-road-intersections-carrum-community-survey

